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[bookmark: _GoBack]Neighbourhood Plan – Open Spaces, Leisure and Sport.

Notes of a meeting of the Topic Group-Open Spaces, Leisure and Sport held on the 16th May 2017 at 2pm in the Town Council Chamber: -

Present: 	Cllr S Lister (Chairman), 
Cllr P Darby
Mrs P Medlock (SPA)
Mr D Wickerson (Town Team)
Chris Hallus
Susanne Smith

Deputy Clerk: 		Mrs C Smith
Admin Assistant: 	Mrs H Duggan

1. Chair’s welcome: NP progress and aims

1. Apologies for absence
Ian Pilcher
Richard Bishop

1. Agree notes of previous formal Group meeting.
Notes were agreed from the last meeting on 16th April 2017.
 
1. Receive feedback reports from any informal meetings     
No informal meeting had been held since the last meeting. 

1. Topic and land use: consider town map & Local Plan. (available at the Group meeting)
Concern was raised by C Hallas and S Smith regarding various rumours circulating that the Shouldham Lane Allotments would be sold off for new housing and all allotment holders being forced to move elsewhere. Cllrs Lister and Darby commented that at a previous neighbourhood plan topic group meeting attendees had discussed the desirability of a leisure facility to house all sports together. It was thought that this would require a site of around 11 acres and that where the allotments are situated may be a good site. The idea has not been explored any further than a general discussion. Cllrs confirmed that there were no proposals to dispose of any allotment land in the immediate future.

The Deputy Clerk reported that the Town Clerk had contacted SCALGA to stop the false rumours which understandably were causing unnecessary worry and concern to allotment holders.


1. Evidence Base: note reports/data/maps & requirements.
It was recognised that the Group had not picked up the Map and overlay sheet at the previous meeting. This was being arranged at the end of the current meeting.
The Deputy Clerk explained the process for the Map & overlay and emphasised the need for the group to hold an informal meeting in order to review and complete the exercise.

After discussion, it was agreed to hold an informal meeting on Tuesday 6th June in the early evening. Cllr Lister agreed to talk to Tesco regarding a possible venue and once agreed she would confirm to the group.

It was greed that the volunteers who attended he last meeting would be invited to the informal meeting to help with the map and overlay exercise. 

Mr Wickerson wanted to share some positive information regarding a new venture Park Run that is being organised following the last meeting. Mr Booth from Nicholas Hamond Academy and a representative from Active Norfolk are meeting with the Town Team to progress this project.
Park Run is a national initiative that promotes weekly 5km timed runs in local communities; open to everyone and free they are an opportunity to encourage people to become active in a safe environment, engaging communities and people of all abilities.
The Swaffham Town Team are working on launching this initiative in Swaffham once grant 
funding had been received.

1. Chair’s summing up: in preparation for reporting to Steering Group (i.e. Planning Committee)
The Deputy Clerk took the opportunity to explain the process of the informal and formal meetings and the requirements of the Chair & Vice Chair to provide an update at the monthly Planning Committee meetings on the progress of the group.

1. Agree next formal meeting date.
· Informal meeting – Tuesday 6th June, time & venue to be confirmed by Cllr Lister
· Formal meeting – Tuesday 13th June 2pm, Town Hall 





